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Parish of St Paul, Bedford
Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
held on Sunday 11 October 2020 at 11.35am
The Vicar took the chair. 30 people were present and apologies for absence were received from 4 people. 
1. Minutes of the 2019 APCM 
The minutes of the previous APCM held on Sunday 24 March 2019 were received. It was proposed by Claire Price, seconded by Sue Gray and agreed nem con that these be accepted as a true record of the meeting.
2. Appointment of Lay members to the Deanery Synod
There were three vacancies to be filled, and three nominations had been received
	Nomination
James Beauchamp
Wendy Jones
Thomas Otley
	             Proposer
Clifford Harris
Kath Unwin
James Beauchamp

	       Seconder
Alison Phillipson
Clifford Harris
James Collett- White


As the number of nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies and there were no further nominations, it was agreed nem con that all three should be elected to the Deanery Synod
3. Appointment of Lay members to the PCC
There were four vacancies for a full three year term, two vacancies for a two year term, and one vacancy for a one year term and six nominations were received as follows:-
	Nomination
	             Proposer

	       Seconder

	Harry Bagnall
Sue Gray
Claire Price
Malcolm Smith
Kath Unwin
Ann (Pat) Wittome
	Claire Price
Florence Bignell
Alison Phillipson
Sheila Smith
Claire Price
Alan Dickinson
	Florence Bignell
Alison Phillipson
Florence Bignell
Alan Dickinson
Alan Dickinson
Sue Gray

	
	
	


As the number of nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies and there were no further nominations, it was agreed nem con that all six should be elected to the PCC, with those elected deciding the length of their term of office.                 
4 Appointment of Independent Examiner
Alan Dickinson, Interim Treasurer  recommended that the existing Independent Examiner be re-appointed, and proposed that Wayne Kingston of Keen Shay Keen, Biggleswade, be appointed as Independent Examiner for the coming year. This was seconded by Alison Phillipson and approved unanimously.
5 Revised electoral rules
The Secretary advised that the Church Representation Rules had been completely redrafted and there were some important changes. These included that Deanery Synod representatives appointed from 2020 onwards can only serve for two successive 3-year terms unless the APCM passes a resolution dis-applying this limit. The new Rules also made provision for business to be conducted “by correspondence”. PCC had resolved that the limit on Deanery Synod membership be dis-applied, and that business could be conducted by correspondence, including electronically. Proposed by Claire Price and seconded  by Wendy Jones, the APCM agreed that the limit on Deanery Synod membership be dis-applied. Proposed by Pat Whittome and seconded by Ann Collett-White, the APCM agreed that the PCC could conduct business by correspondence, including electronically.
6 Electoral Roll
Malcolm Smith (Electoral Roll Officer) reported that at the previous APCM, there were 109 on the roll. Following two deaths earlier this year, the current figure was 107.
The Vicar thanked the Electoral Roll Officer for his efforts in maintaining the roll.
7. Annual Report and Reports on the PCC Activities
The  Annual Report had been publicly displayed in advance of the meeting. The PCC Secretary advised that a former Treasurer had expressed valid concern about the reduction in the reserves over the past 5 years, which meant that the PCC reserves did not meet the level recommended by the Charity Commission. The report stressed that this needed to be addressed.
8 Accounts for the Year Ending 31 December 2019
The Interim Treasurer presented the accounts, and advised that queries from a previous Treasurer had been responded to. Alison Phillipson stressed that the accounts had been independently examined.   Proposed by Clifford Harris and seconded by Florence Bignell, it was agreed  that the accounts for year ending 31st December 2019 be ratified.
9 Budget for 2020 
The Interim Treasurer advised that the budget was the original, pre-Covid one. As he had reported in The Spire, congregational giving had been very resilient, but the forecast income from lettings, concerts, catering and fetes had not been achieved, and this year, the House of Industry had not agreed to make a grant to St Paul’s. A government discretionary grant, channelled through the Borough Council of £7,800 had however been received. Expenditure had been reduced through use of the government furlough scheme, and reduced payment of the parish share to the diocese, which had advised that parishes should pay what they could. At the end of September, there was a surplus of over £8000 and activities were slowly increasing, so the end of year outcome could be close to break-even.  Proposed by Brian Taylor, seconded by Ann Collett-White, the APCM  agreed nem con that the budget be adopted. The Vicar expressed his thanks to the Interim Treasurer for taking on the role in addition to that of PCC Secretary,which the APCM endorsed.
10 Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the church of the parish
 Florence Bignell gave an update on the report for 2019 which had been available in church/electronically. The  repair of the Barnard Cross, funded by the Dorothy Porter Trust, had now been completed and a water pipe leak repaired. The relocation of the  organ blower was imminent, and approval was expected shortly for the installation of wi-fi in church, to enable services to be streamed and contactless payments received. The Vicar thanked the Churchwarden and Claire Price for all the complex work they undertook on fabric matters.  
11 Report on the Proceedings of the Deanery Synod
Details of meetings were included in the appendix to the Annual Report, and no questions were raised.
12 Annual Report by the Vicar
The Vicar gave his report on the activities of the Parish during the year and how they related to the importance of adapting to change (edited version attached as Appendix 1). Florence Bignell responded on behalf of the Wardens, (summary attached as Appendix 2).
13 Mission Action Plan
The Vicar advised that following a parish consultation in 2019 and PCC discussion at a facilitated away session, a revised Mission Action Plan had been prepared, in the recommended Diocesan format. Members of the PCC then read out the individual sections 
14 Further Business
There being no further business, the meeting closed with prayer at 12.44pm
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